
KMICS Hand-in-Hand Club 

At Keshav Memorial Institute of Commerce and Sciences (KMICS), the Hand-in-Hand Club is 
dedicated to fostering human excellence and social responsibility. Affiliated with Osmania 
University and a unit of the Keshav Memorial Educational Society, our club aims to create 
awareness about social, national, and global issues while upholding the values of integrity, 
truthfulness, and cultural richness. 

Our primary focus is on supporting and uplifting marginalized communities. We engage in various 
initiatives, including assisting orphanages, old-age homes, and providing support to those in need. 
Our efforts are geared towards promoting social justice and ensuring the well-being of the less 
fortunate. 

Additionally, we are committed to environmental sustainability through our "Green Society" 
initiative, which emphasizes the importance of caring for our planet and its inhabitants. Through 
these activities, we aim to instill a sense of responsibility and empathy among students, encouraging 
them to contribute positively to society. 

 The Hand-in-Hand Club continues to make a meaningful impact, embodying our commitment to 
service and excellence. 
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KMICS HAND IN HAND CLUB ACTIVITIES 

Independence Day Celebra�on at Sevabharathi 

On August 15, 2023, the Hand in Hand Club, a service-oriented club of KMICS, organized an event 
at Sevabharathi to celebrate Independence Day. The club engaged in various activities promoting 
women empowerment, yoga, and education. These activities aimed to inspire and empower the 
residents of the ashram. A quiz on general knowledge was also conducted, engaging participants in 
an informative and enjoyable manner.  

The club members distributed dictionaries, books, and pens to support the educational needs of the 
ashram's residents. This initiative not only celebrated the spirit of independence but also reinforced 
the importance of continuous learning and self-improvement. The event was a testament to the 
club’s commitment to community service and its dedication to fostering a supportive and 
empowering environment for all. 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Nari Shak� 

Report 

“Nari Shakti” was an event conducted by the Hand in Hand Club of KMICS as a part of its formal 
launch at the Swami Vivekanand Hall on 13th September 2023.The event mainly focused on Women 
Enlightenment and Empowerment. The event was presided over by Chief Guest Preeti Damerla, 
Junior Civil Judge; alumni of Keshav Memorial College of Law, Academic Director Dr J. 
Nageswara Rao Sir, Vice-Principal Ms Santhi Kumari Ma’am. Speaking on the occasion all the 
three emphasized on the limitless potential within each girl and women. They motivated the 
students present to dream big and achieve the impossible. 
The event started by invoking the blessings of the heavenly deities and lighting of the ceremonial 
lamp. The aim and objectives of the club were shared followed by 2 short inspirational videos. An 
interactive quiz show was the highlight of the event with winners walking away with prizes. 
The event ended by giving a fitting tribute to the Motherland by singing the National Anthem. The 
motto of the club is to join hands and lend a helping hand under the aegis of Keshav Memorial 
Educational Society 
 

   

  

 

 
  



 

VOTER ID REGISTRATION 

Report 

Voting is the expression of our commitment to ourselves, to one another, to our country, and to the 
world. 

KMICS Hand-in-Hand club members conducted a campaign in the classes on September 13, 2023, 
to register for ID cards for voting. 

Nearly 200 students registered for voter IDs through the club for 6 days i.e., from 14.09.2023 to 
19.09.2023. 

 

 

        

 

  

 

  

 



Vo�ng Awareness Campaign 

Report 

In an effort to promote civic responsibility and democratic participation, the Hand in Hand Club of 
Keshav Memorial Institute of Commerce and Sciences spearheaded a voting awareness campaign 
on November 25, 2023 Students, led by Principal Mrs. V Shanti and Chief Convenor Mrs. L 
Deepika and a few other members of the staff engaged in a dynamic initiative to underscore the 
significance of voting. 
The campaign encompassed Narayanguda and aimed to reach residents with the crucial message of 
the importance of exercising their right to vote. Students energetically distributed pamphlets, which  
emphasized the power of each vote, and highlighted the impact of active participation in shaping 
the community's future. 
Banners and placards carried by the students, served as visual aids to amplify the campaign's 
message.  
The enthusiastic response from the community was evident. Conversations centered around the role 
of voting in shaping local governance and its impact on the overall development of the region. 
In conclusion, the voting awareness campaign conducted by the Hand in Hand Club of Keshav 
Memorial Institute of Commerce and Sciences proved to be a commendable effort in fostering a 
culture of active citizenship. 

 

 

 

   



Voter Awareness Program 

Report 

The Hand in Hand Club at Keshav Memorial Institute of Commerce and Sciences  organised a voter 
awareness program for students on 28/11/2023. The initiative aimed to educate and engage students 
in understanding the importance of voting. Discussions  were conducted to promote civic 
responsibility and encourage active participation in the democratic process. The event successfully 
raised awareness about the electoral system and the significance of each student's vote in shaping 
the future. M. Padmanabha Reddy, Pesaru Bhasker Reddy, Soma Srinivas Reddy, Sridevi Nellutla, 
Vishnu Vardhan Reddy are the Resource Persons. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   



Club Ac�vity – Helping Needy people 

On Dec 26, 2023, Vishwa Vatsalaya Manch Trust generously donated Rs. 1,00,000 (one lakh) to 
support the girl students of our college. The cheque was formally handed over to the Joint Secretary 
of our society, Sri B. Sridhar Reddy, and the principal, Smt. V. Shanthi, to ensure proper 
disbursement among eligible candidates.  

This initiative aimed to aid financially disadvantaged students on January 3, 2024, providing them 
with much-needed support for their educational pursuits. The distribution of the funds was overseen 
by Dr. A. V. Subrahmanyam, Secretary, KMES. He ensured the amount was divided appropriately 
and handed out to the deserving girl students and their mothers, thereby reinforcing the trust's 
commitment to promoting education among the underprivileged.  

This act of kindness highlights the trust's dedication to empowering young women through 
education, contributing significantly to their academic and personal growth. 

  

 

  

 

 



Food Dona�on Drive by Hand in Hand Club 

On December 21, 2023, the Hand in Hand Club of KMICS conducted a food donation drive on the 

streets to support needy individuals. Club members distributed nutritious meals to numerous 

homeless and underprivileged people, demonstrating their commitment to community service and 

welfare. This initiative aimed to alleviate hunger and provide immediate relief to those in need. The 

club's efforts were well-received, making a significant impact on the lives of many and reflecting 

the club's dedication to helping the less fortunate. 

  

 

 

 

 

 



Dona�on Ini�a�ve by Hand in Hand Club 

Report 

The Hand in Hand Club of KMICS showcased exemplary generosity through a recent initiative. 
Student volunteers diligently collected voluntary donations from staff members, reflecting the club's 
commitment to community service. The funds raised were thoughtfully donated to Keshav 
Memorial School on 14 Feb 2024, aimed at supporting 10th-grade students by providing them with 
essential Geometry boxes. This act of kindness not only met a practical need but also embodied the 
joy of giving back, fostering a sense of solidarity and compassion among the students and staff 
involved. The program was a testament to the enduring spirit of community and mutual support at 
KMICS. 

 

 

 



Report 

On the eve of Women's Day, the Hand in Hand Club and the Literary Club of KMICS jointly 

organized a series of engaging competitions for students and faculty. Held on March 5th and 6th, 

2024, the events included elocution, fashion designing, essay writing, quote writing, poem slam, 

and article writing, showcasing the diverse talents within the community. Additionally, special 

games were arranged for the women faculty members, adding a fun and celebratory element to the 

occasion. The competitions aimed to foster creativity, confidence, and camaraderie among 

participants while honoring the spirit of Women's Day. Both students and faculty enthusiastically 

participated, making the event a memorable and enriching experience. The collaborative effort of 

the clubs highlighted the importance of gender equality and empowerment, reinforcing the 

community's commitment to celebrating and supporting women's contributions in all spheres of life. 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Commendable Planta�on Program at College Campus 

Report 

The college campus witnessed a commendable plantation program, led by the principal, faculty, 
club members, and NCC students on 24.06.2024. This initiative aimed to enhance greenery and 
promote environmental awareness within the campus. Faculty members and students worked 
together, planting various saplings across the grounds. The principal's active participation 
underscored the significance of the event, inspiring everyone to contribute to a greener future. The 
collaborative effort not only beautified the campus but also instilled a sense of responsibility 
towards environmental conservation among the participants. This drive marked a significant step 
towards creating a sustainable and eco-friendly campus environment. 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   



Rakhi Collec�on Drive for Soldiers 

Report 

 

The KMICS Hand in Hand Club is proud to report the successful execution of our Rakhi collection 
drive aimed at honoring our brave soldiers on the 16th of July, 2024. Our girl students took the 
initiative to bring their Rakhis to college, demonstrating their heartfelt gratitude and support for the 
unwavering commitment of our servicemen to our nation's security. 

Suhasini, a member of the Sanskrithi Foundation, played a crucial role in this initiative. She 
received the collected Rakhis from us and ensured their timely delivery to our soldiers. This act of 
solidarity and respect was met with enthusiastic participation from our female students, who 
displayed deep respect and appreciation for the soldiers' sacrifices. 

The initiative was more than just a collection drive; it was a powerful message of unity and 
gratitude. The participation of our students was overwhelming, and their contributions were a 
testament to their understanding of the importance of honoring those who protect our nation. Each 
Rakhi sent to the soldiers carried the pride, love, and warmth of our college, making this initiative 
profoundly meaningful. 

We are grateful to everyone who supported this noble cause. This activity not only strengthened our 
community's spirit but also served as a small yet significant way to convey our respect and 
admiration for the brave hearts defending our country. 

  

  

  



 


